
 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Neighbours 

The Autumn Term is in full swing and Longdean has got off to a tremendous start.  I would like to               
congratulate all the students for their excellent attendance and exemplary attitude in the first few 
weeks.  Our attendance currently sits over 95% and as we have often said attendance has a direct impact on 
outcomes.  Students whose attendance is over 95% are three times more likely to achieve their target grade 
in GCSE and A Level examinations. 

This statistic was clearly evident in the summer examination results.  Once again Longdean performed very 
strongly at GCSE and A Level with all indicators improved on last year.  At GCSE Level our core subjects of 
English, Mathematics, and Science all performed very strongly and the one year option also witnessed some 
great results.  There was also some stand out individuals who in an era of more demanding examinations, no 
coursework and a great deal of anxiety about what this would mean, achieved numerous grade 8 & 9       
results. 

At A Level, all students went on to a university of their choice, including Russell Group institutions, or onto 
apprenticeships. The average grade and average points score again improved on last year and there were 
some exceptional individual performances. 

Away from the academic side of the school I would like to congratulate four individuals who have excelled in 
the world of sport.  Aaron Asimeng, Michael Allen and Jay Chapman have been selected to represent Luton 
Town Football Club as part of their development team.  Their first game will be against Norwich in the next          
fortnight.  Charlee Dean also achieved a silver medal finish in the British Snowboarding Slopestyle            
Championships last week.  Once again this is a great achievement for Longdean students.  

Last week we also held a number of parent workshops focusing on literacy, feedback and how we will use 
online systems to enable parents to monitor data and homework that is set for their children.  These were 
exceptionally well attended and due to this popularity we will replicate some of the sessions at the parents 
evening events this year.  Last week we also held Year 7 settling in forum and meet the tutor evening.  Again 
this was well received and attended.  It was great to hear from students and parents how well the new     
intake have settled. 

I would like to end this week by also thanking parents for working with the school to improve the parking 
and drop off situation at the start and end of school.  It has been noticeable to staff on duty and commented 
on by residents that parents are not parking on the pavements or yellow lines at the front of school and that 
the turning circle is being used regularly.  This makes it much easier, quicker and safer to get the students 
into and out of school.  Please can I urge you to continue in this manner and I thank you for your support. 

Yours sincerely 

Mr G Cunningham 

Headteacher 
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LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŘŀǘŜǎ 
§ aƻƴŘŀȅ м hŎǘƻōŜǊτ{ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƭƻǎŜǎ ŀǘ мΦолǇƳ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ 

hǇŜƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ с ǘƻ фǇƳ  

§ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ н hŎǘƻōŜǊτ{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ŀǘ фΦолŀƳ        

ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀǘ фΦплŀƳ 

 

 

§ hǇŜƴ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǝǾŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎτ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ о 

ǘƻ CǊƛŘŀȅ р hŎǘƻōŜǊ фΦпрŀƳ ǘƻ ммŀƳ 

§ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ {ǘǳŘȅ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴτ{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ мо hŎǘƻōŜǊ 



When collecting your child from school, please try our turning circle service first. New spaces become 

available very rapidly once school has ended; it is a quick way to collect your child and move off; and using the 

turning circle is much appreciated by our local residents. 

Although we offer the turning circle as a service to parents wishing to stop for a short period of time to collect 

their child from school, it will never accommodate every parent car, particularly in poor weather, when more 

parents tend to collect their children. If you find that the turning circle is full, please move through it and back 

out to the road. One option is to park out on the road. For pupil safety and for access of our pupils in 

wheelchairs, please park legally, avoiding the hazard markings, pavements and dropped curbs, even if this 

means that your child has to walk a few more metres down the road to meet you. Alternatively, you are 

welcome to circle back around into the turning circle again to see whether a space has now become available. 

Please note that as per the red sign at the car park entrance, the car park is only for staff and visitors and is 

not available to parents for parking, even if the turning circle is full or the weather is poor. Any spaces which 

appear to be free will have already been earmarked for visitors arriving for meetings and staff from other 

schools joining us for professional development training; and it is unsafe for pupils to be crossing the car park 

to parent cars as there are no pedestrianised walkways.  Any parent who parks in the staff or visitor car park 

will be asked why they are there for safeguarding purposes and to keep the spaces free for the booked visitors 

and will be asked to leave the car park. 

Staff on duty will always try to assist parents by letting them know if there is a space further forward around 

the turning circle that has become available and in return, we would ask that any instructions given by staff on 

duty are followed promptly and politely. 

If your child is regularly collected by someone other than you, it would be much appreciated if you could 

make them aware of these procedures. 

Thank you very much for your assistance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RUMBALLS ROAD MAIN ENTRANCE, DROP-OFF ZONES AND ONE WAY SYSTEM. 

01: VEHICLE ENTRY 

02: VEHICLE EXIT  

03 & 06 DROP-OFF AREAS 

04: STAFF CAR PARK 

05: MAIN FOOTPATH LEADING TO SCHOOL BUILDING 

  /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 



KS4 STUDENTS³ 

HAVE YOU ORDERED YOUR FLASH 

CARDS yet? 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 
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 bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 

[ŀǎǘ ƛǎǎǳŜΩǎ  
ŀƴǎǿŜǊΥ 

 
85ml 

If you write out pi to two decimal 

places, backwards it spells "pie"



Year 11 is an important year where important career decisions have to be made.  

The students have already had an assembly explaining the choices and they have been given a 

Post 16 Guidance booklet to share at home. 

Eva Rodriguez – our Guidance & Support Officer is available for individual careers meetings. 

These have already begun and parents have been encouraged to attend these meetings. If you 

would like to arrange a meeting for your child please let me know or ask your child to see me. 

A key event this half-term is our !ǇǇǊŜƴǝŎŜǎƘƛǇ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ му hŎǘƻōŜǊ ŀǘ сǇƳ.  

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ŀƴŘ мн ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ. It is a chance to find out more about this Post 16 option. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

 

Mrs Cooke 

Director of Learning-Careers 

t!¢I²!¸ /¢a ς ! b9² 9·/L¢LbD htthw¢¦bL¢¸ Chw ¸9!w мо {¢¦59b¢{  

                                 

Longdean School has purchased this service for our Year 13 students and all students have been given the chance 
to sign up to Pathway CTM. 

Pathway CTM are an award winning Social Enterprise aiming to transform employability training, support and 
opportunities for schools and students. Students will be given a mentor and offered the chance to attend 
employability/insight days, they will also have access to a unique student portal where they can find valuable 
resources and information regarding school-leaver options. 

Students who are intending to go to University can also benefit from the organisation because they will have the 
chance to network with some of the big businesses in the area. 

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǿǿǿΦǇŀǘƘǿŀȅŎǘƳΦŎƻƳ 

We are hoping that this will help our school leavers make informed choices for their futures and also give them a 
head start on other school leavers. 

If you would like more information please do not hesitate to ask. 

 

Mrs Cooke 
Director of Learning - Careers 

  ¸ŜŀǊ ммτtƻǎǘ мс DǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ 

tŀǘƘǿŀȅ /¢a 

http://www.pathwayctm.com


 

Kara Lilley from Longdean School has been accepted onto the prestigious Leadership 
Legacy Project by SSAT, the Schools, Students and Teachers network.  

They will be part of an impressive group of future education leaders from across the 
country designated as SSAT Leadership Fellows. Successful Leadership Fellows are all 
in their first 2-4 years of teaching and have been selected by their Headteachers as 
already showing the potential to become outstanding school leaders.  

Involvement in the programme demonstrates commitment by Longdean School and 
SSAT to developing the next generation of system leaders. 
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tƻǇǇȅ !ǇǇŜŀƭ 



 

ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜǎ ƻƴƭȅ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎΦέ  

This is a quote that staff at Longdean School encourage students to work by. Every single day opportunities are handed out 

to everybody, it is whether we use those opportunities or not which will better us.  Being in education is a big opportunity in 

itself; it opens doors to all of us. However without the help of the guidance that the school provide the students with, we 

would not know how to achieve our goals to the fullest extent.  

Longdean Schools’ careers advisor as well as outstanding maths teacher; Mrs Cooke, has enabled a lot of opportunities to 

take place for students at Longdean. This ranges from giving students assemblies based on careers to actually inviting big 

businesses to school to work one to one with the students. I strongly believe that it is important for parents to know what 

opportunities are being given to their children.  

As time at Longdean goes on, opportunities have increased. Year 7’s have been greeted with a handful of prospects to look 

forward to. Examples of this would be our, ΨLƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΩ, this is a chance for our year 7 female students to meet 

with local women employers and discuss more about career opportunities. Year 7’s are also taking part in, Ψ/ǊŜŀǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ 

ƳŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ ŀ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘΩ, they will be put in small groups with a person from a business and  will be told to create a soap,      

adhere to a budget they will then market, advertise and sell the product. This strengthens the confidence and creativity of 

our students. We also have, Ψ{ǇŜŜŘ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŘŀȅΩ for all of our Year 8 students, they will meet with twenty four employers 

one at a time and ask them questions about their careers in an attempt to find out more about the world of work and       

people’s career journeys. 

At the end of the year, every single Year 9 student is given the chance to go and do work shadowing for a day. They will 

choose an employer from outside of school to work with. This gives our students an insight on the world of work. Then later 

at the end of Year 10, all the students are put on work experience for a week, this can be with an employer of their choice or 

can be organised by Mrs Cooke. As a year 13 student at Longdean, having been here for nearly seven years, it is very clear for 

me to see that the amount of opportunities that are being offered has increased drastically. I spoke with a current Year 11 

student at the school about what his opinions on work experience were, he happily stated, “I had such a good time at my 

placement. I now understand the reality of work, I am so glad we all got given this opportunity.”  

Opportunities do not stop at year 10. Even during all the chaos of GCSE Year 11 exams, students are given mock interviews, 

with real business employers, including BT. Students are interviewed by the employer, the same way they would be           

interviewed as if they were applying for a real job. They are then given immediate feedback on their CV and other work. As 

an employed student, I can honestly say that when I went for my interview to get a real job, I was not as nervous because the 

mock interview had really helped me understand what to say and how to present myself.  

In Year 12, we are all given three days to spend in a work place. Usually students choose a workplace which relates to their 

future career choice, this way they get an insight on how working in that specific role would be. I personally went through a 

whirlwind when applying for my work experience. As an aspiring pilot, it was difficult for me to look for work experience, 

however after the helpful advice from lots of teachers and many emails sent to lots of employers, I got to do my experience 

at Imperial War Museum in Duxford. I can sincerely say that this was one of the best opportunities ever given to me. I got to 

speak one to one with pilots and was even invited back to work with them again for their air shows.  

All throughout sixth form our students are still given equal opportunities, we have PSHE lessons dedicated to writing our    

personal statements, looking at apprenticeships and even work places. The school gives us all so much support in whatever 

we wish to do. Sometimes students have no idea what they want to do. For this reason, the school recently hired our own 

support and guidance officer who is a trained careers adviser. Eva Rodriguez is available to provide career guidance as well as 

family support and guidance.  

None of this would be possible without the help, support and guidance of every single member of staff at our school and 

without the help of our hardworking students. Even under the stress of exams, we are kept sane knowing that our teachers 

are there to support us. Most importantly without the hard work and dedication of Mrs Cooke then these opportunities 

would not be given to us.  “Small opportunities are often the beginning of great enterprises.” 

Malihah Hayat  

 

hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŀǘ [ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ [ƛƴƪ 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please support your child by ensuring that they are in school every day, as far 
as possible.  

bƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ŎǊƛǝŎŀƭ ǘƻ ŀǧŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΦ 

Well done to all of the students who achieved 100% so far this academic year. 

 

Sept July

Y7

Y8

Y9

Y10

Y11

Research suggests that for every 

17 MISSED SCHOOL DAYS, 

a studentôs achievement will drop by

ONE GRADE when they sit their GCSEs

CƛƭƳ /ƭǳō 

!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 



 

LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ IƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ŀǘ [ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ 
 
Please remember to discuss your child’s Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My 
Homework using the app or the website  
https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/homeworks/calendar  
where you can find the entire school’s homework and filter by subject, teacher, or class without 
logging in.  For specific details about your child’s homework, please log in to this website or the 
app.  We recommend half an hour a night, Monday through Thursday, on sites such as Sam 
Learning, GCSE Pod, BBC Bitesize, Linguascope and MyMaths. Links to these sites can be found on 
the Exam Support and Homework sections of the LLP.  
 

Mr R Muskett  - Assistant Headteacher 
 
 http://www.gcsepod.com/parents for a parent's guide. 
 
 www.samlearning.com Centre ID: HP3LS Username and password are in the format:  
 DDMMYYII, for example Mr Muskett's would be 050582RM.  
   
 www.mymaths.co.uk - students have an individual username and password from their     

Maths Teacher. 
 
MFL—Ask your Teacher for the username and password for Linguascope.  
 
Further e-learning links can be found at:  
 
https://moodle.longdean.herts.sch.uk/mod/tab/view.php?id=8888 

 LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊǎ 

 
LŦΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ƴȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŜŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘΦ 

 

 

 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛΥ лмппн нлртлс 

 CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴΥ лмппн нлртлт 

 DŀǘŜǎΥ лмппн нлртсл 

 tŀǎŎŀƭΥ лмппн нлртло 

 {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳΥ лмппн нлртнл 



[ƛƴƪ 5ŀǘŜǎ 
¢ƘŜ [ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ [ƛƴƪ ƛǎ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭŎƻƳƳǎ Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƘƻƳ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ   
ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [[tΦ  bŜȄǘ ƛǎǎǳŜΥ  CǊƛŘŀȅ мн  hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлму 

wŜŎŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ 

!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 

CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴ  

95% tŀǎŎŀƭ 

 DŀǘŜǎ 

95.4% 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛ 

0% 100% 

²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΥ фрΦп҈ 

96.1% 

wŜŎŜƴǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ  
§ !ƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊǎτhǇŜƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ тτaŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǘǳǘƻǊ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ  

§ ¸ŜŀǊ тτ!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ {ƻŎƛŀƭ aŜŘƛŀ 

[ŜǧŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ тτ{ŜǧƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ CƻǊǳƳ CŜŜŘōŀŎƪ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ уτwƻƳŜƻ ŀƴŘ WǳƭƛŜǘ tǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ 

[ŜǧŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊǎ у-ммτ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ tŀǊŜƴǘ                

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ 

ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜΥ 
§ ¸ŜŀǊǎ у-ммτCŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ         

CƻǊǳƳ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ фτaŀŎōŜǘƘ tǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ [ŜǧŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊǎ ф ŀƴŘ млτ.ǊƻƴȊŜ 5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ              

9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘ !ǿŀǊŘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ [ŜǧŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ мнτ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳ [ŜǧŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊǎ мн ŀƴŘ моτtŀǘƘǿŀȅ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

95.5% 


